## Akron Town Council Meeting August 4, 2025

Present: Jim Saner, President; Rich Solano, Vice-President; Tony Rameriz, Member; Rebecca Hartzler, Clerk-Treasurer; Justin Gearhart, Marshal, Jake Gearhart, Superintendent; Anthony Newcomer, Assistant Superintendent; Dan Fox, Certified Wastewater Operator/Astbury; Shannon McLeod, Project Priority Resources; Adam Wilcox, Baker Tilly

The meeting opened at 1:00 p.m.

Rebecca informed the council that Baker Tilly notified her via email on Monday, July 28<sup>th</sup> that SRF had moved Akron into the fundable range for the Sewer Project. A response is required to SRF by Friday, August 15<sup>th</sup> that Akron will proceed with the project.

Jim made a motion to approve Midwestern Engineers to assist Akron with the sewer project. Rich 2<sup>nd</sup>. 3 ayes.

Jim will send a termination letter to Commonwealth Engineers that their service is no longer needed in Akron effective August 15, 2025.

The council discussed the 2026 budget and potential raises for employees. Rebecca will provide information at the August council meeting for review.

The next council meeting is Friday, August 8, 2025 at 9:00 a.m.

Jim made a motion to adjourn at 3:00 p.m. Rich 2<sup>nd</sup>. 3 ayes.

Jim Saner, President

Rebecca Hartzler, Clerk-Treasurer